
Meeting Minutes
City of Midfield, Alabama

City Council

 The City Council of the City of Midfield, Alabama met in regular session on Monday, January 12, 2011 at 7:00 
pm with Mayor Gary Richardson presiding. 

     

Council-member Velma Johnson gave the invocation. 

     

Tameeka Ephriam called roll. The following members were present: Janice Anderson, Terry Adams, Velma 
Johnson and Jimmie Robinson. Absent:  Reginald Wilson. Tameeka Ephriam acted as clerk.  A quorum being 
present the meeting opened for transaction of business. 

     

Approval of published minutes from last Council meeting:  Council-member Velma Johnson made the 
motion to approve the published minutes from the last regular Council meeting.  The motion was seconded by 
Council-member Terry Adams. All members present voted aye passing the motion unanimously. 

     

Approval of payment of bills:  Council-member Janice Anderson made a motion to suspend the rules for 
immediate  consideration  and pay January #1 bills  for  $45,770.65.  The motion  was seconded by Council-
member Velma Johnson to approve the payment of January #1 bills for $45,770.65.  All members present vote 
aye passing the motion unanimously.   

    

Approval of Resolution No. 2011-1: To accept donations from Jay Electric & Thomas J. Woods for Splad 
Pad Project.  Council-member Velma Johnson to approve Resolution No. 2011-1.  The motion was seconded 
by Council-member Terry Adams to approve Resolution No. 2011-1.  All members present passing the motion 
unanimously. 

     

Report from the Mayor: The Mayor presented Patricia Smith, Alabama Cooperative Extension System, a 
Proclamation in honor of Radon Month.   

     

Report from the Council:  None 

  



Open Meeting to the Public:   John Thomas, 90112th Avenue, stated that the Public Works Department has 
done an outstanding job with the Splash Pad Project and that they should receive an appreciation luncheon or 
dinner.  

Sonya Bumpers announced that the Midfield High School PTO is having a garage sale Saturday, February 5, 
2011 from 7:00 am until 2:00 pm at the Midfield High School Campus.  

Patricia Smith, Alabama Cooperative Extension System, explained to the public what radon is and how to use 
the radon test kits that she provided everyone.

 

Adjournment:  Council-member Velma Johnson made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Council-member 
Terry Adams seconded the motion.  All members present voted aye passing the motion unanimously. 


